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SANBORNTON BOARD OF SELECTMEN’S MINUTES

September 8, 2010 

Town Offices


The Board of Selectmen convened in regular session Wednesday, September 8, 2010 at 6:30 p.m. at the Town Office. Selectmen in attendance were Andrew Livernois, Steve Ober and Dave Nickerson. TA Veloski was also present.











PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE – All in attendance recited the pledge of allegiance.


1.0 Public Comment
- None at this time.









2.0 Jane Goss Re: Elections –Mrs. Goss stated that all of the Selectmen are required to be at every election according to the RSA and all of the workers will be assigned roles this year. Mrs. Goss informed the Board that there is a very short window from the primary until the next election and she use to have 3-4 days to report either Republican or Democrat but now everything needs to be reported that night, even write-ins. Mrs. Goss stated if the votes are off by even one they will be required to meet in Concord on a Saturday. Mrs. Goss noted there are a lot of new Election Law requirements and the Moderator is now required to certify everything. The Primary will be held on Tuesday, September 14, 2010 from 7:00 a.m. to 7:00 p.m. Selectman Livernois stated he would check the statutes because he is on the ballot running for County Commissioner and is required to be at the polls as a Selectman.   





  2.1
Jane Goss Re: Budget – Mrs. Goss stated herself & Marla Davis have a nice work environment and will be asking for 2% pay raise this year but Mrs. Goss will be opting out of the Town’s retirement package. Mrs. Goss noted her hours would be dropped to 34 ½ hours a week and Marla has agreed to reduce her hours as well. Mrs. Goss informed the Board she would be running for the Tax Collector’s position (3 yrs.) again this year and training Marla Davis in the interim. Chair Nickerson asked Jane Goss to put final budget figures in writing.





 










3.0  Department Updates




 



  3.1
Department of Public Works – Director Thayer – Director Thayer reported that the Town Garage has started to be torn down today, trees have been removed, the power is out, phone disconnected, the pole barn is down and the DPW’s office is now located at the Recreation Center.  Director Thayer stated he has been talking with Rymes regarding a temporary one thousand gallon tank but would like to check with the Fire Department beforehand because they could utilize the tank as well. Selectman Livernois stated the Board would like to have the Town Garage’s contract finalized within the next week or two and Director Thayer agreed.  The Board and Director Thayer briefly discussed Bill Cutillo’s appointment last week. Director Thayer stated he likes the idea of grinding the road but the road could become impassable for a couple weeks, if weather conditions get too warm. Chair Nickerson asked about the Transfer Station’s new disposal method like Single Stream Recycling (SSR). Director Thayer replied he is going to check with Waste Management on a per ton figure plus trucking but there would be a $15K-$20K savings per year with SSR, plus the Transfer Station would be able to offer more hours. Jane Goss asked if curbside pick-up was an option and Director Thayer stated he would look in to it.  Director Thayer stated the change to SSR would allow for two employees to work 24 hours, one employee to work 8-10 hours and one less employee.  Selectman Ober stated the employees at the Transfer Station know the change is coming and they need the answers first.  Selectman Livernois noted SSR would need to be budgeted for, so the change doesn’t happen mid-year.  Director Thayer stated he is working on the change but doesn’t have all the answers right now and has been looking at a “loose” compactor unit. 






     







4.0 Old Business









  4.1
Jane Goss Re: Well testing – Mrs. Goss requested that her well be retested even though it has tested good because
 she would like to be sure.  The BOS agreed. 
  4.2
Concord Regional Recovery Cooperative – TA Veloski informed the Board that the contract has been given to Attorney Boldt for final review.  






  









5.0 New Business








               5.1
CIP Committee – Appointments – Chair Nickerson asked Selectman Ober why he would like to continue to serve on the CIP Committee. Selectman Ober replied he would like to serve because he has been part of the committee since it started and enjoys it. Chair Nickerson made a motion to appoint Steve Ober and Bob Veloski to the CIP Committee. Selectman Livernois seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.  

 






              5.2
Personnel Policy – Department Head coverage – Chair Nickerson stated when Department Heads goes on vacation, the person covering the Department Head’s position should be getting at least ten percent of their regular salary.  TA Veloski noted the Personnel Policies are currently being reviewed. Chair Nickerson made a motion to draft a personnel policy to authorize a ten percent increase in salary for Department Head coverage during vacation time or long time illness, retro active to 8/29/10. Selectman Ober seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.






6.0 Authorize Payroll & Accounts Payable Registers – The BOS reviewed/signed the payroll & accounts payable registers. The accounts payable register was made available for public inspection.









    
7.0 Assessing and Code Enforcement – see chart below. 






	TML#
	Taxpayer
	Item
	Approved/Denied/Status

	n/a
	Sanbornton, Town of 
	2010 - MS-1
	Signed 

	08.001.000
	Braley, Cherie 
	Timber Intent
	Approved 


8.0 Accept cash donations under RSA 31:95(a) – Food Pantry – None at this time. 













9.0 Review and Approve Draft Minutes  





              9.1 9/01/2010 - Members of the Board reviewed the draft meeting minutes of Wednesday, September 1, 2010. Chair Nickerson motioned to approve the draft meeting minutes of September 1, 2010 without correction. Selectman Livernois seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.










10.0 Correspondence – The BOS reviewed.




        













11.0 Town Administrator’s Report







11.1 Robataille Case – The Board reviewed a letter from Attorney Waugh, who filed a Special Appearance for the ZBA.


              


11.2 Letter to Town’s Auditor – The BOS reviewed the letter drafted by Finance Officer McGee.







            
11.3 NH DRA Re: Electronic Tax Authorization – The BOS Okayed.


11.4 “Y” Project – TA Veloski noted bids for Hunkins Pond are due back next week.
11.5 Hoyle & Tanner Associates – TA Veloski informed the Board that the contract has been sent to DOT and they are checking on grinding of the road.


11.6 Highway Safety Committee or TIP Committee – TA Veloski stated the TIP Committee has not been very active and the question was asked whether both committees were needed. It was determined that the Highway Safety Committee is statutory, in order to receive federal grant funding. 





 


11.7 Town’s phone system – TA Veloski stated he has spoken with Bay Ring and is looking to lease to save money on repair fees and maintenance. 





12.0 Selectmen’s Reports



 





12.1 Police Department – Routine traffic stop – Selectman Livernois stated he has heard from a citizen/co-worker that Officer McSweeney (male) handled a routine traffic stop great.









              12.2 Swain Easement – Chair Livernois stated he has discussed the matter with a colleague, who has referred him to another group that would supervise the easement. Selectman Ober noted Lisa Rixen has rescheduled a meeting date with the Conservation Commission until late September.  











13.0 NEXT MEETING (S) – The Board of Selectmen’s next regularly scheduled meeting will be held on Wednesday, September 15, 2010 at the Town Office @ 6:30 p.m.












13.0  ADJOURNMENT – The Board of Selectmen’s meeting adjourned at 8:41 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 

April C. Rollins, 

BOS Recording Secretary 
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